
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF 07 MARCH 2018

Page 3 Action 1.The Council will follow up on the Crow Mills comment, made by a 
resident.

The Chair continues to try to contact the resident who raised the comment about the state 
of Crow Mills.

Page 3 Action 2.The Chair is to contact residents: Doreen, Caroline and Lynda to invite 
them to this summer meeting with Arriva Transport officials.

The Chair has contacted the three named residents. He is awaiting confirmation of a date to 
enable the three residents to attend the meeting with Arriva.

Page 3

The Saffron Road Litterbin.

The Saffron Road Litterbin base has been inserted. The Litterbin will be placed in situ 
shortly.

Page 3

Draft Articles and Terms of Reference for the Residents` Forums.

The draft Articles and Terms of Reference have been endorsed by the Council. The 
document includes suggestions made by residents at all three Town Forums.

Page 8 – Action 3: The Community Engagement Officer will obtain clarification as to the 
meaning of the red and orange colours used to explain readings taken for the Air Quality 
ASR update briefing paper. This was provided at the last Residents` Forum meeting.

The brief explanation received from the Council`s Air Quality reporting Officer is as follows:

Red means exceeds air quality objective 40 µg³.

Orange means above the level DEFRA (Department for Environment, Food & Rural 
Affairs) advise Local Authority should be monitoring the Air Quality 36 µg³ but below 40 
µg³.

Page 8:-A Commemorative Seat for South Winston
Action: 4 The Chair confirmed he would consult with the Vicar of St Thomas`s Church 
concerning whether the site suggested to place the seat was acceptable.

The Vicar has agreed to the installation of the Commemorative Seat in a spot identified.

Page 8.

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/department-for-environment-food-rural-affairs
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/department-for-environment-food-rural-affairs


Neighbourhood Watch and the option of Residents to send their names, addresses and 
email addresses to the Council` Community Engagement Officer to forward to the Police.

No details from residents were received, to forward to the Police,

Page 9.

Spending Requests

Action 5: Officers were to address the cost and siting of a bus shelter on Gloucester 
Crescent.

The County Council has agreed to the space for siting the bus shelter. The bus shelter has 
been ordered and the licence requested from the County Council. The bus Shelter will be 
installed shortly.

Litterbin on Blaby Park Road.

The Chair has liaised with the Council`s Furniture Officer to identifying the most appropriate 
location for installing a litter bin in in Blaby Park Road.


